



Dr. Kathleen Dermody
Committee Secretary
Standing Committee on Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade
PO Box 6100
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr. Dermody

I write in response to your letter dated 5 July 2010 seeking submissions regarding the proposed *Defence Legislation Amendment (Security of Defence Premises) Bill* 2010.

The proposed amendments to the *Defence Act 1903* and *Australian Federal Police Act 1979* as outlined in your letter and the Explanatory Memorandum are supported by the South Australia Police.

Should you have any further queries, please contact Assistant Commissioner Bryan Fahy on 8204 2729.

Yours faithfully

(Malcolm A Hyde)
COMMISSIONER OF POLICE

